Shawn Judson, Ed.D.
Superintendent
Douglas M. Claflin
Assistant Superintendent of Business Services
Terry Embleton
Assistant Superintendent of Personnel Services
Charlayne Sprague
Assistant Superintendent of Instruction/Pupil Services



**Board of Trustees** 

Brynna Cadman Robert Garcia Dayna Karsch David W. Long Mondi M. Taylor

July 20, 2018

## IMPORTANT NOTICE REGARDING CROSSING GUARD CHANGES Summit Avenue and Lytle Creek Road

Dear Falcon Ridge Elementary School Families,

This correspondence is being provided as an opportunity to share vital information regarding the removal of the crossing guard at the intersection of Summit Avenue and Lytle Creek Road. Please know that intersections throughout the city are evaluated as to meeting specified criteria for continuing crossing guard services. The city's determining criteria include calculating the volume of both pedestrian and vehicular traffic within the studied areas.

Results from the City of Fontana analyses concluded that the intersection at Summit Avenue and Lytle Creek Road does not currently meet the city's requirements warranted for retaining a crossing guard. As such, please be aware that for the 2018-2019 school year and continuing until otherwise determined by the city, there will be no crossing guard at this intersection. The city makes safety a priority and, for this intersection, they have noted that future crossing guard needs analysis may be considered.

Again, safety is a top priority for our students, staff, and visitors. We encourage all parents and guardians to remind children to obey all traffic laws and also communicate with children as to the safest routes to school. Additionally, it is imperative that while driving in and around school sites, you remain highly aware and watchful of children and pedestrian crossings. Thank you and enjoy these last few days of summer break.

Sincerely,

Shawn Judson, Ed.D.

Superintendent